
 

Dear Parents and Friends,  
 
Last weekend, 50 CCF Cadets travelled to Lydd in Kent for their Training Camp which was packed with 
activities including a computerised indoor shooting range.   
 

I was very pleased to welcome Year 9 parents to their Parents’ Evening on Tuesday to discuss progress 
with teachers and to consider their GCSE options. It is clear that this is a year group who are working very 
hard through this important year in preparation for their GCSE courses.  
 

On Wednesday morning we welcomed parents from Cumnor House School for their bespoke Open    
Morning. Parents were shown around the School by some very enthusiastic pupils from 8Q, including their 
French exchange partners from Cours St Charles in Orleans. Our student guests and their teachers      
returned to France on Thursday and I would like to thank the Royal Russell families who hosted these    
students for making their stay with us so successful. 
 

On Thursday evening we held a preparation meeting for parents and students travelling to Uganda this 
summer. This group of students will be immersing themselves in valuable projects at the Two Bridges 
School and will renew the link we have in supporting the pupils. 
 

During this busy week we also saw our Linguistics Olympiad attract 130 student code-breakers in Great 
Hall, our A level Biologists travel to their field exercise at Wakehurst Place, Year 13 Politics students      
attend a global conference and the Theatre Society enjoy a production of ‘The School of Rock’. Year 8 
students have been encouraged to reflect on their learning styles and performance in a study skills       
workshop held in the Auditorium today.  
Our ‘Property Breakfast’ in Drapers’ Café encouraged students in Years 10, 11 and 12 to find out more 
about the opportunities available in this sector. Thank you to those parents who supported this event and 
shared their professional knowledge. Our Business Breakfasts are arranged by our Head of Careers,     
Mrs Jenny Harris and if you would like to get involved, please do contact her.   
 

We celebrated the birthday of Charles Dickens, who was born on the 7 February 1812, at our Senior      
Assembly this afternoon. Some of you may be aware that Dickens was the Royal Russell School Appeal 
President in 1857 and in a speech he made at the London Tavern in that year, he said;  ‘This is a school 
which can provide such a home as their own dear children might find happy refuge in, if they themselves 
were taken early away. And I fearlessly ask you, is this not a design which has claim to your sympathy?  Is 
it not the sort of school which is deserving of your support?'  
The English Department reflected on the impact of Dickens’ work with a series of dramatic readings and 
considered how his writing and messages are still relevant today. Like Dickens, we can all use our        
success to help others who are struggling. We can be inspired by the words of one of his characters,     
Doctor Marigold, who said: “No one is useless in this world who lightens the burdens of another”. 
 

My congratulations to the U15 Football Squad who won their ISFA Cup Semi-Final, 2-0, against           
Manchester Grammar School this afternoon. This means that we have reached the final of this             
competition for the second year running. 
 

Next week, we have one of the highlights of our musical term with our ‘Showcase Concert’ on Tuesday 
evening, followed by our ROSCARS Media awards on Wednesday afternoon. 
 
I would encourage you to take a moment to view our Canterbury Tales Challenge pages on Firefly. There 
are many activities that pupils, and parents, can sign up to and support. This ‘whole school’ charity        
endeavour has so far raised over £14,000 for deserving charities, so please get involved if you can.  
 
With best wishes, 
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Our students have now returned from a very successful trip to the 52nd annual Hague Model United     
Nations’ Conference. 

Over 3,000 students from around the world had gathered in The Hague for the Conference including just 
four schools from the UK. Our students, representing Georgia, all enjoyed the week and did really well.  

Everyone set themselves different targets at the beginning of the week and it was great to see them 
reach them. Some of our students, unused to speaking in public, did amazingly to stand up in committees 
of over 150 delegates to ask questions, make amendments and take the floor.  

Other more extrovert students like Betsy and Simon made real impacts in their committees with their 
amendments and other speeches. And perhaps the two most active delegates, Izzy and Sam, worked 
well collaboratively in their committees and took the floor many times during the week. Sam did brilliantly 
to submit his resolution and to lead the debate in committee.  

Elsewhere at the conference we had three members of the Press Team with Ella writing a number of    
excellent articles, Zoya producing some excellent pictures and Sammie working on layout. Dionne was 
one of the best Chairs at the conference and Aaron did a really good job in the ICJ. He was alone in his 
judgement on the first case but impressed everyone with the logic of his decision.  

Finally Ella Jones really did the school proud as one of the Deputy Sec Gens (who basically run the     
conference). She made an emotional but very good speech at the closing ceremonies in front of 2,000!  

Hague MUN Trip  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The annual Linguistics Olympiad at Royal Russell turned 7 on Monday! And what a party we had to       
celebrate the   occasion!  

Distinguished guests in Years 6 to 13 came in early morning in parties up to four, representing well          
established Houses. Over 130 gathered in the Great Hall, all enthusiastic for the fun activities in store. 
And fun it was!  

Not just with familiar or obscure languages, sounds and accents, symbols and writing systems, but       
discovering peoples, their countries and culture, interconnections and events that made  history. 

The entertainment was complete, and so was the eagerness to crack the codes.  

Linguistics Olympiad  



Hello Mango! Wait a minute, what does a fruit do in a linguistics competition? Who would have thought 
the word denotes the language and people of the central Democratic Republic of the Congo!  
 

400,000 speakers spread over a large area around the Congo river. Fun fact acknowledged, now to solve 
the puzzle. Dutch sounds familiar, being closely related to English, but Norwedish? These Scandinavian 
languages are quite similar! Further down in Northern Italy, we pick up a bit of Ligurian - got the stress on 
the right syllable? 
 

We’ve all heard some Chinglish at some point, but what could Chintang mean? Spoken by about 5,000 
people in Nepal, it is a Sino-Tibetan language, so it is related to Chinese and Tibetan. Next challenge is 
the Idalion tablet dating from the 5th century BC, written in the Cypriot dialect of Ancient Greek.           
Discovered by a farmer in 1850, this document was of crucial importance in deciphering the Cypriot 
script. Curious about the oldest known writing system in the world?  
 

Cuneiform was invented in Babylon (modern Iraq) about 5,500 years ago and unlike Egyptian     
hieroglyphs, was used for writing several different languages - Babylonian, Assyrian and Sumerian. 
 

Such was the menu of peculiar problematic party puzzles for this Linguistics Olympiad. Come join the 
party next time! 

Miss Sav 

We think that overall there were some challenges, yet it was 
really fun. It was engaging to work on, and finding the patterns 
was both interesting and rewarding.  
 
We love the fact we were learning and decoding the languages 
without any prep beforehand. By the end of the process we 
were both exhausted but also thrilled to have had the              
opportunity. 
 
Aya Clarke and Katja Windle (Year 8) 

Today’s Olympiad was extremely challenging for the Sixth Form, 
with a particularly tough Idalion tablet to decipher.  
 
However all the students tried their best and enjoyed the morning.  
 
Even a team from the Junior School got involved and they found 
this to be a great experience that pushed them creatively.                        
 
Nikita Sood (Year 13) 

 

Today some pupils from Year 6 went up to the Great Hall and did the 
Linguistic challenge. We had around an hour to get through a pack of 
sheets. He was challenging but very fun - it was like an investigation.  
 
We go to use our Russell Powers of communication and collaboration by 
doing the challenge. 
 
Sarah and Kalan (Year 6)  

We think that it was quite tricky at times but we managed to get 
through it in the end. It was an enjoyable experience. 
 
Klara and Matthew (Year 6)  
 



A group of Boarders of mixed ages headed to the Purley Way for an afternoon of bouldering last Sunday. 
 
All negotiated the many different walls, routes and overhangs well and, apart from soreness in seldom 
used muscles, had a great time pushing their boundaries. We shall return. 

Boarders’ Climbing Activity  



This week we welcomed 15 students from our French partner school, St Charles. 

They followed their correspondents in lessons for three days and enjoyed the warm welcome from all our 
Russellian families. I would like to thank them for their generosity and welcome as everyone had a great 
time.  

Our return will be in April so it was only an Au revoir and à bientôt!  

Anne Mawer 

Teacher of Modern Foreign Languages  

French Exchange 2020 



 



Last weekend, 50 of our CCF contingent set off for their 
annual January Shooting Camp – this time at Lydd in 
Kent.  Friday night was spent settling in, meeting other 
CCF teams from around the country and receiving all 
the kit we needed for the following day which we already 
knew would be packed full of activities. 
 

Saturday morning saw us up at 06:00 hours and after a 
full English breakfast we had a short march to the        
Dismounted Close Combat Trainer which is a computer-
ised indoor shooting range. This was our chance to gain 
some useful practise using laser rifles, whilst gaining 
valuable feedback on areas where we could all improve.  
 

The accuracy is first class and our instructors could see 
any mistake we made - right down to pulling the trigger 
too quickly.  Afterwards our five groups split off to do the 
various carousel of tasks for a few hours including weapon cleaning, learning physical firing positions 
and developing our marksmanship skills to get the best possible shot out on the range after lunch. 
 

Once we were fed again, everyone was ready to take on a live shooting exercise and more background 
assignments. Through mixed weather conditions, each group tackled a command task to build our team 
working capabilities (for us that was transporting a golf ball across a field using old drainpipes and some 
ingenuity), a navigational challenge and Camp Marching drills (“always useful”, according to Major 
Lacey).  
 

Then finally we were on the field range using rifles and live rounds; shooting at full body targets from 25 
metres. As expected, this got quite competitive between all the cadets to see who could get the smallest 
shot grouping and achieve the best score of the day. 
 

Saturday evening’s entertainment included a rather lively RR CCF Quiz Night between our five groups 
and the Officers and let’s just say that the Officers did not win this time! 
 

To get their own back, the Officers woke us up “SAS Who Dares Wins” style at 05:30 hours on Sunday, 
so we could clean and tidy up our rooms before heading off for the final field day of solid shooting    
practice at different distances. Well done to everyone who took part. 
 

We would like to thank all the NCO’s who planned the activities and all the attending Officers who gave 
up their time to make the camp weekend a great success. 
 

Sergeant Ethan Edney 
 
 
 

 

On Tuesday, Jakob Bolle delivered this week’s 
Senior Russell Talk on the influence of China in 
Africa.  
 

He offered a thoroughly evaluated and balanced        
argument and impressively stood up to rigorous       
questioning at the end!  

CCF Training Camp 

Library News  



This week we launched the Royal Russell Property Club with a ‘speed networking’ style careers breakfast 
for pupils hosted by Head of Careers, Jenny Harris, supported by professionals from the Property sector. 
 
Pupils from Years 10, 11 & 12 were encouraged to speak to as many of the professionals as possible, 
asking questions and developing their knowledge of the roles available in the sector and by doing so,  
also practised their networking skills.  
 
Our professional guests were drawn from our parent and London-wide business community and          
represented careers in architecture, estate agency, property marketing, surveying and development    
consultancy, construction and planning.  Special thanks to current Year 13 student, Junwei Zhu, for 
speaking about his recent successful application for BA(Hons) architecture. 
 
Jenny Harris, Head of Careers, said: ‘I would like to thank all our guests for giving up their time to give 
valuable insight and advice to our pupils about the property industry. I hope the Royal Russell Property 
Club will continue to expand in size enabling more of our pupils to benefit from direct contact with        
professionals at all stages of their career journey. I would also like to thank our Development Manager, 
Jeremy Lloyd-Jones, for finding us some great contacts in the property world.‘  
 
Royal Russell also has a Law Group and plans to start Medical, Finance, STEM and Creative sector 
groups for our pupils’ benefit in the coming months. Please do get in touch if you’d like to be part of this 
exciting journey.  
 
Royal Russell would like to thank Adil Mussa (Pellings Architects), Ian Hubbard (Hubbard Torlot Estate 
Agents), Richard Plant (Regional Partner at SHW), Kathryn Sinclair (Sinclair Hammelton Estate Agents), 
Peter Attewell (MCS Construction), Vicki Lloyd-Jones (Allsop LLP) and Ciaran Dance (BHM Architects).    
  

Property Club Career Launch  



On Tuesday, Sixth Form Academic Scholars Leo and Ata delivered this week’s Junior Russell Talk on 
Coca Cola.  

The Year 6s learnt all about what is in Coca-Cola and how it damages the body, including its potential 
impact on the heart and teeth. Ata and Leo’s departing message was to drink water instead with all of its 
benefits of helping us to feel more energetic and active as well as allowing our brain to function better 
and protecting our organs inside our bodies. 

Twelve year 13 Politics’ students attended a one-day global politics conference on Wednesday.  

This was a fantastic opportunity to hear experts 
discussing the current international power game 
being played by America, Russia and China. 
Mathieu Boulegue a research fellow working at 
Chatham House discussed the attempts by 
Russia to restore their power and increase their 
sphere of influence.  

Professor Robert McKeever, an associate     
fellow at University College London put Donald 
Trump’s foreign policy into context asking 
whether he was paradoxically an isolationist 
interventionist? And Anthony Coates from     
Wellington College gave an excellent talk on 
China’s superpower status. 

The conference served as a great introduction 
to the final politics’ module on power. Aaron 
Bigord asked a couple of excellent questions to 
the speakers and everyone else enjoyed a    
university style series of   lectures. 

Junior Russell Talks  

Global Politics Conference  



 
 
 

‘We all have a tale to tell’ 
 

On Yer Bike!! 
From Friday 1 May 12.00 noon to               
Saturday 2 May 12.00 noon we will be 
holding a 24 hour Spinathon! 

 
12 noon Friday 1 May - 12 noon Saturday 2 May 
  
Mr Selby, Davies and Parham are attempting to complete a marathon 24-hour cycle Spinning Class 
….and they’d like you to join them. 
  
The challenge is being undertaken under the instruction of Old Russellian, Luke Turner, whose personal 
training company, transform2fit, is based at The Sandilands Club. 
  
All the details can be found on the Canterbury Tales Challenge page on Firefly.  It will inform you of why 
we have chosen our three charities; how you can donate to support AND – should you be willing - how 
you can book a 30 minute slot to ride alongside the Three Spinners.   
 
We have 3 bikes set aside to allow 3 people to 
join us for any of the 30 minute slots; all we ask 
of you as you sign up is that you raise/donate a 
minimum of £10.00 which will be split across 
our three charities.  
 
By way of example, Mr Selby is raising money 
for Neurokinex Kids – a charity whose work 
focus upon spinal cord injury rehabilitation for 
children.  
 
The following link to his Justgiving page         
explains the background and has a video which 
shows the tremendous work this organisation 
undertakes. Please take the opportunity to take 
a look. 
  
We are looking to get as many co-riders as 
possible: students, parents, ORs, friends.  We 
do have to manage this carefully, hence the 
need to go through the official booking         
process.  
 
For those of you who do sign up, we will be in contact next half term to give you the full details and to 
confirm your place. 
 
It promises to be a terrific event – a lot of effort and, hopefully, just as much fun to raise much needed 
funds for three very worthy causes.  Many thanks for your support. 
 

Get ready to pedal!! 

                                    

More Exciting Updates on the next page….. 

Canterbury Tales Progress  
Our Fundraising Total So 

Far……… 

£14,103.88!!  

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/davidjselby
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/davidjselby


 

MMA Boxing  
 
Firstly let me introduce myself, I am Ms Bonner, the new Head of Business BTEC. 
 
Please can I tell you about the next crazy event I am participating in as part of the Canterbury Tales     
initiative. 

 
My Tale:  
 
The charity I am supporting is Cancer Research. I am lucky enough that no immediate family have        
suffered from cancer, but I have worked with students and teachers who have and I feel it’s a worthy 
cause to raise money for. 
 
Fortunately, I am able to train and fight to raise awareness too, as, for the suffers, sometimes the fight is 
too hard.  I want to raise funds for the charity who uses trial drugs to help fight this awful disease.  
Please click here for my Justgiving link.  

 
My Challenge: 

 
I am taking part in an Ultra White Collar Boxing 
event where I will be trained to box at a level to 
take part in a 6 min fight. I have never boxed     
before so it's a completely new skill to learn in 8 
weeks in order to be confident enough to enter the 
ring! 
 
The event itself: you have to be 18 or over to    
attend and it’s a black tie event where tickets can 
be purchased by clicking here.  
 
I also have the idea of auctioning off my stage name, music I come out to in the ring and the type of    
boxing shorts I wear on the night. All of which would be great to get RRS involved as it's also a sport I 
know a few students also participate in. I hope to show that women can box, not just men.  

 
I have practiced MMA style sports before so I have some skills that are transferable but as I haven’t done 
this for 4 years so they may be slightly rusty to say the least! 
 
If anyone is in the area and wants to support a colleague/teacher at the event, it would be brilliant to see 
you there, cheering us on. When purchasing a ticket,  please state you are supporting ELLIE BONNER. 
 

Thank you! 

Forthcoming Events - Check Firefly Regularly for 

Details!! 
 

A Pilgrim’s Way Relay  

Staff Bake Off Competition 

Canterbury Run 

Bike Run to Canterbury Cathedral 

Cathedral Choir 

Croquet for St Christopher’s 

Canterbury to School three-day Walk 

Fringe Event 

Buchanan Sofa Surf Sleepover 

Cake Sale 

Sport v King’s Canterbury 

The Big Tea Party 

Canterbury Hostelry Tour 

Thirty Mile Walk 

Restless Triathlon 

24 hour spin class  

The Grand Finale! 
Sunday 14 June 2020 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/elliebonner
https://www.ultratickets.co.uk/events/ultra-white-collar-boxing-bromley-03-04-2020/?fbclid=IwAR01E4P7R8oWQfeo72dvmG2C8cQ8gy6qZX4JlkUarNaztF6Sva0K-mNCoBg


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Royal Russell Presents 

Thursday 23 April : 7.00pm : Auditorium  

Multi-award winning vocalist and Linn recording artist Claire Martin has been a tour 
de force on the UK jazz scene for over 30 years and brings together a trio of some of 
the finest musicians on the scene today; Steve Watts - double bass, Matt Home - 
drums led by celebrated pianist and arranger Nikki Iles.   
 

Claire will be singing some classics from the Great American Songbook alongside    
stylish re-workings of the Tony Bennett/Bill Evans songbook repertoire. Claire has    
enjoyed worldwide critical acclaim and gained many awards including winning eight 
British Jazz Awards and in 2018 she was the proud recipient of the BASCA Gold Badge 
Award for her contribution to jazz.  Nikki Iles was the BASCA Gold Badge winner for 
2019 and is one of the most in-demand pianists of her generation. 

Tickets are £17.50, plus booking 
fee. Please click here to book 

 
An Evening with  
Claire Martin OBE  
 

With the Nikki Iles Trio - A Tribute to Tony Bennett and Bill Evans 

                                                            

 

 

We often want a helping hand or a practical solution in        
stressful situations. However, a  positive attitude can be        
answer to help you cope more easily. 

Please click here to read this weeks article regarding how to 
maintaining a positive outlook can help us learn to cope with 
stress and improve our overall wellbeing. 

 

Mrs Nathalie Hart, Deputy Head Pastoral  

Safeguarding Corner 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/an-evening-of-jazz-with-claire-martin-obe-tickets-87946814289
https://www.opencolleges.edu.au/informed/features/positive-outlook-learn/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Against a very strong Whitgift School team the team performed excellently in the first half. 
 
Derek Humphries made some fine saves throughout the game, but we went 1-0 down just 5 minutes   
before half time, only for Bailey Neil-Gray to equalise in a scramble at the near post.  
 
However, it was the lull before the storm and even though we had many chances to score, especially 
from corners, we conceded 4 goals in the second half. The stronger and better team won. 
 

 

 

 
1st XI started poorly with 2 similar goals from the threat of their left winger. David Kawa scored a lovely 
left foot finish but a 30 yard strike beat Rush Shefik to make it 3-1. More goals to come before half time. 
 
Imran Kayani scored another inside left foot slot from outside the box. 3-2. Ardingly score another from 
the left and Jack Gallenger strikes from distances to make it 4-3 half-time. 
 
The second half was all Royal Russell. Goals from in-form Imran Kayani, his second, then Jack Gallagher 
completes his hattrick to win 6-4 and gain the much needed 3 points. 
 

 

 

 

Royal Russell 2XI welcomed City of London school for a friendly on Wednesday.  
 
Both teams started strongly with some great counter attacking play from both teams. Royal Russell took 
a 2 goal lead, with goals from Daniel Pre Fontaine and Charlie Brennan. 
 
City of London hit back just before half time with a wonder strike from midfield to make it 2-1 going into 
half time. 
 
Both teams defended brilliantly in the second half with some match winning saves from Max in the      
Russell goal helping them run out 2-1 winners. 
 

 

 

 

The U18C team hosted Whitgift 2’s in the Quarter Final of the Cup. After a nervy start, both teams edged 
their way into the game creating chances at either end.  
 
After a fantastic start from Royal Russell which saw a goal bound header cleared off the line, Whitgift 
piled on the pressure. 0-0 at half time! 

From the Sport Department  

Football  

U14A  

Ardingly College  

U18C  

U18B   



 

 

Royal Russell again started quickly which saw them have a couple of dangerous shots whistle wide in the 
opening minutes. 
 
After the referee gave a dubious offside call to deny Royal Russell a goal, Whitgift counter attacked and 
took advantage of our defensive lapse of concentration. 1-0 Whitgift. 
 
For the remainder of the game it was all Royal Russell. In the dying moments Royal Russell thought they 
could find themselves a way back into the game after they brought down our attacker in the box.... play 
on from the referee...!  
 
Unfortunately, after a resilient performance the game ended 1-0 to Whitgift and Royal Russell can look 
back at that game and feel hard done by as it was a great team performance! 

 

 

The U18D team had a very competitive game at home to City on top pitch last Wednesday. We went into 
half time at 1-1 with Charlie Eastwood’s fine volley cancelling out the opposition’s early goal. 
 
There were excellent defensive performances from the full backs Harry Lloyd-Jones and Luca Simons 
and some fine saves from Tom Smith in goal. The midfield of Jack Burton and Eric Akmelu were tireless 
in chasing down their opposite numbers and creating chances for others, including the fine ball in to the 
box for Josh Endacott’s cool header under pressure. 
 
Unfortunately we ran out of steam in the last 15 minutes and conceded to give the opposition the win. A 
great advert for football. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday afternoon the Royal Russell U18's Basketball squad honoured the late Kobe Bryant, who 
was among the nine people killed in a helicopter crash in California, USA on Sunday 26th January.  
 
Both Royal Russell and Whitgift School paid tribute to Kobe Bryant and his 13 year old daughter, Gianna 
Bryant by taking shot clock violations, of 8 seconds and 24 seconds. The numbers represent Kobe’s      
jersey numbers from his 20-year career with the Los Angeles Lakers. 
 
The match started in great enthusiasm and Royal Russell stormed to an early lead as they took control of 
the 1st quarter with some outstanding defence and good offence mainly by captain Dimitry Shilkov who 
was on fine form. In the 2nd quarter, Royal Russell continued to dominate and were very aggressive on 
defence which made it very difficult for the opposition to score and at half time Royal Russell had a 7 
point lead. 
 
A tactical defence switch by the opposition in the 3rd quarter startled the Royal Russell players who were 
forced to shoot from long range and were unable to convert their baskets and as a result, saw Whitgift go 
on a 8-0 run and finish the quarter with a 8 point lead. Despite a gallant effort in the forth quarter Royal 
Russell were unable to claw back the lead and ended up losing the match 41-52.  
 
Top scores were Dimitry Shilkov with 23 points, Damien Siew with 7 points and Tait James/Jasper Chong 
with 4 points each. 
 

 

 

 

U18D  

U18A   

Basketball  



 

 
 

This week proved to be very successful for Royal Russell Netball. Saturday saw a very successful U12 
block fixture against St Dunstan's. The A team played very clean clinical netball which proved to be too 
hard for St Dunstan's to overcome. This match was great preparation for their Surrey Schools             
Tournament later in the coming week, with a final score of 21-3 to Royal Russell. Congratulations to     
Olivia who received player of the match. 

 
Great game from the 12Bs on Saturday morning. A slow start to the match but great determination and 
skill lead to a very exciting finish. Well done to the two players who stepped in as shooters at the last   
minute (Leah and Georgia), you certainly didn’t disappoint, 4 fantastic goals scored under significant 
pressure. Congratulations to Cara, who was voted coaches POM. 

 

The U12 and U13 teams travelled to Croydon High School for their Surrey Schools Tournament on    
Monday. Prior to the tournament we knew that the girls would face some tough teams, this was proven to 
be the case in both teams first round games against Croydon and Allyen’s. However, the subsequent 
matches were a great success with the girls playing periods of phenomenal netball. The overall team 
support and encouragement was excellent. Both teams successfully qualified to the Finals later on in 
March. This is a great achievement, the girls should be extremely proud.  

 

On Wednesday our two senior teams faced Colfe’s in what would start off to be very well contested 
matches. All players rotated positions to test their versatility, this proved to be successful for Royal      
Russell with two wins. 1st team 33-17 player of the match going to Emily Taylor. 2nd team 22-17, player 
of the match going to Louisa Carney.  

Netball    



 

 

 
 

Charterhouse School hosted the U12s Surrey Plate in which a huge 28 different teams had entered.  

Royal Russell played all nine teams that were in their group for a fighting chance to reach the knockout 
stages. Due to short playing times, Royal Russell earned 3 draws to start the day before managing their 
first win.  

As the day continued, our girls started to tire which brought defensive mistakes at the back, this caused 
the girls to concede unwanted goals.  

The final four games, the U12s earned another win and three losses. A brilliant hockey filled day which 
the girls bring back lots of tournament experience and hunger for next years opportunity! 

 

 

 

Royal Russell’s U13 team ventured away to Chaterhouse School to complete for the Surrey Plate. With 4 
other teams in Royal Russell’s group, the group matches were short and intense.  

Our girls came away with 2 wins, 2 draws and a loss, Royal Russell looked threatening when playing the 
ball through the midfield and winning many chances inside the oppositions D.  

These results unfortunately did not enter Royal Russell into the Semi Finals. 

 

 

 
The U15s played at home against Caterham School last Saturday. Royal Russell started slowly, having 
to defend their goal early on. Caterham's pressure soon worn off once Royal Russell managed to get     
comfortable keeping possession. With short and sharp passes, Royal Russell started catching Caterham 
on the back foot, winning multiple scoring opportunities at their goal.  
 
The second half started with a Royal Russell goal, coming from a well worked short corner routine.      
Caterham were able to reply with a goal of their own, scoring from a well worked cross on the near post. 
Royal Russell however scored another in the closing minutes whilst playing some great counter attacking 
hockey. Final score, 2-1 Royal Russell. 

Hockey   
U12s 

U13s  

U15A  
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Sunday 9 February    Boarders’ Cinema Trip 

Sunday 9 February    Chapel Admission of New Choristers and    

               Choral Evensong  

Monday 10 February   Business Breakfast : Medicine and Health  

Monday 10 February   Music Café : 3.45pm 

Tuesday 11 February   Music Showcase Concert : Auditorium :    

       7.00pm - All welcome to attend 

Wednesday 12 February   Roscars Celebration : Auditorium : 4.30pm  

Thursday 13 February   Year 8 - 10 Spanish Exchange Trip Departs 

Thursday 13 February   Year 10 & 11 History Trip to Berlin Departs 

Friday 14 February    Senior School Ski Trip to USA Departs 

 

 Key Diary Dates  

 

   

 

                                            

 
royal_russell_school   

To keep up to date click the icons below and give us a follow….   

@Royal_Russell  Royal Russell School  

A handful of places remain for pupils in Year 9 - 13 who would like to book a place 

at the Medical/Allied Health Careers Breakfast on Monday at 8.15am in the              

Library.  Please contact jharris@royalrussell.co.uk asap to book. 

mailto:ccampbell@royalrussell.co.uk
mailto:feedback@royalrussell.co.uk
https://royalrussell.fluencycms.co.uk/Unsubscribe
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